
Shook & Fletcher Asbestos Settlement Trust

Harry Huge, Trustee 

1105 North Market Street

Suite 916

Wilmington, DE 19801

November 14, 2011

Dear Claimants and Claimants’ Counsel:


I serve as the Trustee of the Shook & Fletcher Asbestos Personal Injury Trust (the “Trust”), and write this letter in that capacity.  As Trustee, I am required under Section 4.2 of the Claims Resolution Procedures (the “CRP”) to reconsider the Trust’s payment percentage no less frequently than once every two years, or at shorter intervals if requested to do so by the Trust Advisory Committee (the “TAC”) or the Futures Representative (the “FR”), or if I deem it advisable, to assure that the payment percentage is based upon accurate, current information.       I have determined that such reconsideration is appropriate for the Trust at this time. 


Accordingly, I directed the Trust’s advisors to provide a report and recommendation regarding the appropriate payment percentage for claims against the Trust, and will consider the matter when that information is received, which is presently anticipated to occur after December 31, 2011.  There can be no assurance, however, as to when the report and recommendations will be received or, once received, when I will reach a conclusion about the appropriateness of the current payment percentage or what that conclusion will be. 


The current payment percentage for claims against Trust is 100%.  At the conclusion of my reconsideration of the payment percentage, I may, without prior notice, propose a redetermination of that payment percentage. Under Section 4.3 of the CRP, if I propose a reduction in the payment percentage, a notice to that effect will be posted on the Trust’s website and the proposed reduced payment percentage will be implemented immediately, pending consideration by the TAC and FR. 

Very Truly Yours,

Harry Huge, Trustee

